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“There's nothing like 'Being Prepared' is there, for what might seem possible, even if it may not seem probable”
Lord Robert Baden-Powell

(1857 to 1941)
	?
	We are seeking :

· Further events that occurred this year.
· Copies of the St Paul’s Parish Church magazine for this year (except September & October).

· Copies of the Kent & Sussex Courier for this year.

· Any knowledge that you may have of this year.


Can you help ? Please click HERE if you can.
Our research resumes in earnest !

Our 2011 Reunion brought back many fond memories to many - recollections of our early years in Rusthall. Our Scouting memorabilia was all around us - with hundreds of photos of bygone days, brought by those who were with us that day.
Yes, we now had a brief slideshow of Scouting in Rusthall – and a very incomplete Issue 1 of the Incomplete History of Scouting in Rusthall, prepared in 1993. Very sadly Miss Brankston, Skip, Sub, Vic, Cy and other good friends with precious memories have Gone Home. Something must be done before our history is lost forever !
Since then, at the time of writing, we have :

· Traced, scanned and catalogued hundreds of original documents relating to Scouting in Rusthall.

· Researched the majority of the old Parish Magazines stored in the St Paul’s Parish Office.
· Prepared 104 master documents, many of which are steadily growing in content – one for each year of Scouting in Rusthall since 1909 – in total 11 volumes – one for each decade.

· Established contact with Johnny Conn of the Church Lads’ Brigade Historical Society, without whom we would not have learned that “Our Lad” first appeared in Rusthall in 1909.

· Entered into dialogue with Colin “Johnny” Walker, author of many very authoritative books on the history of Scouting and a regular broadcaster on Scouting Radio. In the true spirit of Scouting, he has confirmed that we are free to make use of his vast resource of published material – that our project fulfils the criteria for the fruits of his research being freely available to Scouts of the World for proper Scouting purposes.
Minutes of the Group’s Annual General Meeting

3.00pm, Saturday, 28 April 2012

Adamswell Scout Campsite
1.
Present : 
Kevin Powley (Group Scout Leader), Brian Hobden (District Commissioner), Phil Pollard (District President).
Sue Burnell (Chair), Grant Aitken (Treasurer), Angela Applegate (Secretary) 

Sam Evans (Parent Rep), Phil Charlwood (Parent Rep), along with a good number of parents from across all sections.

Leaders Helen Bigsby, Michael Ayres, Michelle Rule, Richard Perry, Gavin Cons, Julian Miller, Angela Milton.
2. 
Apologies for Absence were received from Julia Roberts, Anita Bryant and Nathalie Hyder.

3.
Welcome by the Chairperson :


Sue Burnell welcomed everyone to the AGM, especially on such a wet afternoon. 

Sue commented on the full programme of events that have been organised across all sections, and thanked all volunteers who have played a part in making this possible, from the excellent Leaders and young Leaders to the members of the Executive Committee through to parents who have helped in many ways.
Looking to the future, Sue highlighted that the Group are looking to expand Sunnyside Hall. This will not only provide much needed storage space to be moved from Hawkenbury to a more convenient on site store, but will also provide storage for the nursery sharing the hall which will, in turn, mean that the Beavers and Cubs will also be able to hold their meetings at Sunnyside.
Sue also noted that the Group are still looking for another volunteer to come forward as a Cub Leader, as this will enable us to form a much needed second Cub section to meet demand on places.

Finally, Sue announced that, after many years with the Group, she was standing down and thanked everyone for their support over the years.

4.
Minutes of the 2011 AGM :

The minutes were approved as presented. Proposed by Michelle Rule and seconded by Helen Bigsby.

5.
Statement of Accounts :

Grant presented the accounts. He noted that income was down slightly on the previous year, which he attributed to the fact that the Group no longer raise funds through marquee hire. Grant commented that Leaders have become much more sufficient at collecting subs, so fewer people were not paying. He thanked Leaders and parents for that, and also requested that anyone that has yet to complete a Gift Aid form complete one as this brings in additional revenue to the Group.
There were no questions, and the accounts were proposed by Grant Aitken and seconded by Angela Applegate.

6.
Election of the Executive Committee :

The election for members of the Executive Committee took place and the Committee now stands as :

Chair – Angela Applegate (proposed by Kevin Powley, unopposed).

Secretary – Charlotte Moore (proposed by Angela Applegate, seconded by Helen Bigsby).

Treasurer – Grant Aitken (proposed by Michelle Rule, seconded by Angela Applegate).
Parent Reps - 
Wednesday Beavers – Nathalie Hyder & Vicki Schipper.



Friday Beavers – Vacant post.



Cubs – Anita Bryant.



Scouts – Sam Evans.

7.
GSL Report :

Kevin Powley expressed his thanks to Sue Burnell for five years service on the Executive Committee, and also for support to Cubs before that. Kevin presented Sue with a gift and card from the Executive Committee.
Kevin made a request to parents for more volunteers to come forward to help. He highlighted just some of the ways parents could help. Each section needs someone to help behind the scenes with admin, subs collection, correspondence, etc. Other jobs include help to set up and maintain a Group website, repair equipment and help with the plans to expand Sunnyside Hall. Most of these jobs don’t require specialised skills or knowledge, just some willing volunteers with a little time to give. Kevin pointed out that the Leaders are currently doing all of this as well as running the groups, and the more help they receive, the more time they have to plan exciting activities for the children.
8.
Presentations :

Phil Pollard, District President, presented the Carver Family Cup and Richard Boxall Cup which are awarded for children who have gained the most out of Scouting throughout the year, and were presented as follows :

Wednesday Beavers 
- Harrison Monck & Oliver Dobson

Friday Beavers 
- Bryn Kirby & William Burke

Cubs 


- Christian Neal







Scouts 

- Phillip Birmingham
Phil spoke about his years in Scouting (since 1956), and what a pleasure it was to be invited to the AGM.

Brian Hobden, District Commissioner, then made the following awards :

Chief Scout Gold – Phillip Birmingham & Matthew Barber.

Brian commended the boys and said what a fantastic achievement the award is. He also noted that it wouldn’t be possible to achieve these awards without such good leadership and support from parents.
Brian then went on to award the Ten Year Certificate of participation to Julian Miller, amongst much applause.

Brian commented that it was good to see so many people present at the AGM. We are now the largest Group in the Tunbridge Wells District. Brian pointed out that we still need more parents to come forward to help, either within their section or at District level. He said that the Leaders and helpers do it because they enjoy Scouting, and with around 1,000 members across the District are of the largest groups around. He pointed out that more people take part in the international jamborees than will be involved in the Summer Olympics !

9.
AOB :

There was no further business and the meeting closed after some entertainment from each section.
New Beaver flag, new scarf & our old Colours
Harvest Thanksgiving Joint Parade Service

St Paul’s parish Church 
7 October
	The Harvest Thanksgiving Joint Parade Service on 7th October marked three important milestones in the history of the Group, namely two important Scout flag ceremonies and the introduction of a new Group scarf marking one hundred and three years of Scouting in Rusthall.  

The first flag ceremony was the dedication and blessing of a new Beaver Scout flag which took place immediately before the service so that the flag could be carried as part of the main colour party.

The second ceremony was for the formal surrender and laying up of old Scout colours and was witnessed by twenty or so former members of St Paul’s Rusthall Scout Group, some of whom had travelled more than 80 miles for this special event.  The flags previously belonged to the Scout, Senior Scout, Venture Scout and Rover Scout sections of the Group and when new, like the Beaver Scout flag, had been dedicated at St Paul’s.

Can you name the Beavers in the adjacent photo ?

If so, please let us know by clicking HERE.
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	Over the years the flags had to be replaced by new colours as the Scout Movement underwent various restructuring exercises which included the formation of new sections.  The flags, which had come to light at the Reunion of old Scouts, Guides and Youth Fellowship members last September, were paraded by former members of each section before being handed over to the vicar for safekeeping within the walls of St Paul’s Church.

After the service the flags were moved to their final resting place in the Canon Mantle Chapel where ‘all who look upon them may be reminded of their duty to God, Queen and the Scout Association.’




This is a most fitting resting place, since Canon Norman Mantle (who was affectionately known throughout the Scout Group simply as ‘Vic’) took a great interest in Scouting and actively participated in many Group events at the time these flags were in use.  He was a regular visitor at Troop Summer Camps where he ‘mucked in’ with routine camp chores and led the camp act of worship known as the ‘Scouts Own’ and on at least one occasion celebrated Holy Communion for the Troop.
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	This parade service was a special occasion for current members of the Group as it was the first time that the new Group scarf was on display.  A green scarf with purple border has replaced the old plain green scarf.  The new scarf is clearly identified as belonging to Rusthall with its embroidered ‘Scouting Toad’ logo at the apex and carries the wording ‘Scouting in Rusthall since 1909.’
Our new scarf’s Scouting Toad, proudly wearing his broad brimmed hat, is only slightly more than 50 years old - designed by Robin Snook, as a feature of an heraldic crest to celebrate Scouting in Rusthall on a float at a Tunbridge Wells Carnival – well worth the effort, the funds of the St Paul’s Rusthall Scout Group were boosted by 2/6 (12½p), the first prize in the “best crest” competition.
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Gone Home
30 November 2012
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	Roy Ward

aged 81 

Long time supporter and enthusiastic fundraiser over several decades.
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Do you have any memories of Roy that you would like to share ?

If so, please let us know by clicking HERE.
Scout Movement Milestones - 2012
	
	Milestones yet to be identified

	
	

	
	


Click HERE if you have any further information regarding this year
or

HERE to return to our Navigation page

The Dedication of our new Beaver flag


Foreground L to R : Rev Ronnie Williams, Beavers XXXXXXX








The Dedication of our Rover Scout flag


c. 1964


From L to R : Skip, Mick Redhead, Dennis ‘Con’ Crouch, Rod Bavin, Dave Masters & Cy Graber





Vic & Sub


at our Summer Camp altar


Folkestone


1958





Vic celebrates Holy Communion Summer Camp – Shere


1968





Robin Boxall passes our Senior Scout flag to the Reverend Ronnie Williams for safekeeping





Robin Snook


(Senior Flag)





Robin Boxall


(Venture Flag)





Dave Masters


(Rover Flag)





Mike Cotton


(Scout Flag)





Four old friends with four old special flags





To let the world know that we have been Scouting in Rusthall since 1909
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